John Coderre

To:

Clinton Allison

Subject:

Resident concerns regarding truck traffic on Bartlett Street

Attachments:

Scanned from a Xerox Multifunction Printer.pdf

Mr. Allison,

Thank you again for speaking with me and for working with the Town of Northborough to address recent resident concerns regarding truck traffic on Bartlett Street, specifically in the area from Lyman Street to Route 20. We appreciate your commitment to train and direct your drivers to take a right out of the driveway at 300 Bartlett Street and to use Cedar Hill and Hayes Memorial whenever possible. We do acknowledge that FedEx has a sister facility on Lyman Street and that on occasion your drivers will have business at that location, but your commitment to minimizing truck traffic in that direction on Bartlett Street, especially in the vicinity the high school entrance, is greatly appreciated.

As we discussed, Amazon has agreed to install signage at the end of the shared driveway with FedEx that will direct all trucks to turn right unless making a local delivery. Your commitment to immediately holding training sessions with your employees to follow those same protocols is extremely helpful in addressing neighborhood concerns. Attached please find written communications received from both A. Duie Pyle and Amazon regarding their respective pledges to reduce truck traffic on the residential end of Bartlett. If you would like to provide a more formal communication to the Board of Selectmen on behalf of FedEx, please send it to my attention and I will be happy to include in their meeting packet for Monday.

Thank you again for your assistance and please do not hesitate to call should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

John W. Coderre Town Administrator 63 Main Street Northborough, MA 01532 Phone 508-393-5040 Fax 508-393-6996